
 

June 1 - July 31st Road to Okla-
homa Shop Hop 

June 10-12 OKC Fairgrounds 
Braums An Affair of the Heart 

June 13 6:30 pm at First Bap-
tists West Church Quilt Guild 
Meeting   Barn Quilts 

June 18th at Fizzell’s barn  
Barn quilt painting 

June 23-25 Oklahoma State Fair 
Park Oklahoma Quilt, Craft & 
Sewing Festival  

July 11 6:30 pm at First Bap-
tists West Church Quilt Guild 
Meeting   Patriotic Bingo & His-
tory of some famous blocks and 
Judging of Pincushions 

August 8th Paper piecing tips & 
Techniques with Cindy  Sim-
mons 

August ? Cindy will be teaching  
Fractured Paintbox    

August 12-13 Gaylord University 
Center, Oklahoma Christian 
University   Oklahoma Red Dirt 
Quilt Festival    

October 21 & 22 Claremore 
Community Center “Autumn 
Leaves “ Quilt Show              

OFFICERS 
 

President:  Carol Johnson  
V. President: Jackie Harmon 
Secretary:  Kathy Burnett 
Treasurer:  Kasey Johns 
Programs:  Diane Fizzell      

Hospitality: Janet Light  
Community Sew:      
TLC: Plezie Johnson         
Ways & Means: Nancy Wicker & Lenor Davis 
Membership: Cris Ross  
Publicity:  Kathy Hepner 
Newsletter & Webpage: Vicki Nightingale       
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2022 

JUNE 

Hello quilty friends, 
 
A couple of weeks ago, my daughter-in-law told me that she was 
planning a trip to Branson and asked if I might like to come 
along.  She assured me that Branson had something for every-
one.  Being a quilter, I was skeptical.  I was pleasantly surprised 
when I walked  in the door of Quilts and Quilts, The Fabric 
Shoppe.  Although I had only thirty minutes to check out the shop, 
it was enough time to discover that this is a really nice quilt 
shop.  The shop was spacious with a broad selection of fabrics and 
anything else that a quilter might want.  Definitely a stop, on my 
list, to spend more time there when I might visit Branson again. 
 
Speaking of quilt shops, when we meet in June, Oklahoma's shop 
hop will be in full swing.  Although gas prices are high, make 
plans to shop and support Oklahoma shops during the 1 June 
through 31 July shop hop.  The shop hop is always fun, especially 
when you invite a friend along, and worth budgeting for. 
 
Don't you agree that Dee is coming up with fun programs?  If you 
are enjoying the programs, let Dee know how much you appreciate 
her. 
 
Looking forward to a fun meeting and quilt sharing with you. 
 

Carol Johnson, president 
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HOSPITALITY 

Chris Fick and Jan Crain Wayman 

May 2022 WMQG Meeting Minutes 

 

Guild president, Carol Ann Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:48 pm.  

There were five guests (Gary, Sandra, Faye, Linda, Pam) 

Program:  The program was given before the business portion.  The program was Sue Semler 
giving her Halloween Spooktacular trunk show.  She will be giving a spider web class Saturday, 
May 14th from 9:00 – 3:00 at the First Baptist East portable building.  Cost is $35 and this in-
cludes a kit.  Sign up is due tonight. 

May Birthdays were celebrated:    Cathy McDanels, Casey Johns, Cindy Shepard 

Minutes:  A motion was made by Barbara Johnson and seconded by Peggy Coe to approve 
meeting minutes.  All members approved the motion.   

Treasurers Report:  The Treasurers report was not available.   

Old Business:  There was no old business. 

New Business:  

Having another quilt show in 2 years was discussed.  A motion was made by Jan Crain and se-
conded by Lee Diaz that we plan on having a quilt show in 2 years.  The motion passed. 

An announcement was made that Quilt-N-Bee shop in Cache was having a free small quilt show 
May 21st.  If you would like to show your quilt it can be dropped off at the shop the week be-
fore.  

Drag and Brag:   Members showed their quilts. 

Program:   The Trash to Treasure quilt was revealed and LaDonna Myers name was drawn to 
win this quilt. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

Hi guys, your friendly (I really do try) Membership person 
here.  Just a reminder that dues are due.  Please bring your dues to the meeting so that I can get 
the cards ready by the meetings end.  This is also your last chance to get at least one more entry 
for the Trash to Treasure quilt so be there for one chance, wear your name tag for another and 
bring a guest for three chances.  Pretty sure that someone will be taking home this one of a kind 
quilt.  And the lucky winner is… 
 
Cris Ross 
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 Sue, located on the left side of the 
quilt in the picture on the left did a 
trunk show of  Halloween quilts and 
spider web quilts. 

Right is Brian opening a door prize giv-
en by Sue. The expression on is face is 
priceless when he opened his gift of a 
sweet potato. 

Below are just a few of her quilts.  



June 13, 2022 Program 

Howdy folks, I really enjoyed Sue Semler’s program and class. 
Those of us who took the class had a wonderful time. Most of us even 
completed 90 % of our wall hanging, I even started another one when I 
got home. I just love it when an explosion happen in the brain. I sincere-
ly hope you all enjoyed the program too.  

Trash to Treasure was sew much fun! I am so excited that one of 
our guild members has a special quilt from our guild. LaDonna Myers was 
our TREASURE winner! 

That brings us to June… We will discussing BARN QUILTS. I am 
rapidly learning a lot about them.  I will explain some of what I have 
learn and show you some pictures of BARN QUILTS. If you have al-
ready made a barn quilt, I would love to show them off. Please bring it 
to the meeting unless it is already mounted to you house. I am just 
amazed with them. I know I cannot wait to paint mine on June 18th. If 
you signed up for this class, I will have additional info at the meeting 
for you. Also at the meeting we will be playing a game that requires one 
fat quarter to play. Everyone please bring one and only one. Just a little 
fun among friends. 

Upcoming Events:  

June: WMQG meeting 6:30 pm at First Baptist West 

June: Barn Quilt Express will be offering a class June 18, 2022 Location: De’ Fizzell’s House 

July: Patriotic Bingo and WTF challenge is due and we are going to have patriotic potluck 

August: Paper piecing tips and techniques and Cindy Simmons will be offering us a class. 

Don’t forget Your “What the Fluff  Challengeis due at the July! Re-

minder: You wrote the challenge rules on your own note card, make sure you 

follow them. 
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The Winner of the Trash to Treasurer Quilt is ….. 

LaDonna Meyer 

Spider Web Workshop by Sue 

Pictures are from the workshop and other quilts made by Sue using the same techniques.  
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Cathy is showing her 
heart quilt. Diana Davis 
has the bulls eye quilt. 
Jan is displaying her baby 
quilt. Dee is displaying 
her bag and the crochet 
item made by her daugh-
ter.  


